
        CITY OF BALTIMORE 
 

BRANDON M. SCOTT 
Mayor 

 

 

 
DEPARTMENT OF LAW 
JAMES L. SHEA, CITY SOLICITOR 
100 N. HOLLIDAY STREET  
SUITE 101, CITY HALL 
BALTIMORE, MD 21202 

 
November 2, 2021 

 
The Honorable President and Members 
  of the Baltimore City Council 
Attn: Executive Secretary 
Room 409, City Hall 
100 N. Holliday Street 
Baltimore, Maryland 21202 
 

Re: City Council Bill 21-0071R – Informational Hearing –  
 

Dear President and City Council Members: 
 

The Law Department has reviewed City Council Bill 21-0071R for form and legal 
sufficiency.  This resolution is for the purpose requesting the Baltimore City Administrator, the 
Commissioner of the Baltimore City Health Department, the Commissioner of the Baltimore 
Police Department, the Chief of the Baltimore City Fire Department, the Director of the Mayor's 
Office of Performance and Innovation, the Director of the Mayor's Office of Neighborhood Safety 
and Engagement, the Director of the Mayor's Office of Emergency Management, and the Director 
of the Department of Finance to come before the Baltimore City Council to provide a 
comprehensive briefing on the City's coordinated response to the current overdose crisis; how 
we can develop and implement an Rx Stat workgroup with our local healthcare partners; the 
use of mobile safe injection sites; the allocation of funding to distribute fentanyl test strips; 
and an examination of the prevention, diversion, and rehabilitation programs we have in 
place to save lives. 
 
 In general, Art. III, Sec. 9 of the City Charter and Art. 1, Sec. 1-4 gives the City Council 
authority to call before it, department heads and other City officials to inquire about the operation 
of City agencies and to investigate complaints and allegations regarding City operations. 
 

 A resolution is an appropriate way for the City Council of Baltimore to conduct an 
informational hearing.  See, e.g., Inlet Assocs. v. Assateague House Condominium, 313 Md. 413, 
428 (1988).  Therefore, the Law Department approves this Resolution for form and legal 
sufficiency. 
 

Very truly yours, 

 
Ashlea Brown 
Chief Solicitor 
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cc:   James L. Shea, City Solicitor 
Nina Themelis, Mayor’s Office of Government Relations 

 Elena DiPietro, Chief Solicitor, General Counsel Division 
 Victor Tervala, Chief Solicitor 
 Hilary Ruley, Chief Solicitor 

 


